### Blessed Sacrament Catholic Church

210 5th Avenue W West Fargo, ND 58078-1747

Parish Office: 701-282-3321

www.bscwf.org email: info@bscwf.org

February 6-7, 2021

5th Sunday Ordinary Time





### **Daily Mass & Intentions**

Sunday, February 7 Blessing Throats 8:30 a.m. - + Dale Klinger 10:30 a.m. - the Parishioners Monday, February 8 – NO MASS Tuesday, February 9 - NO MASS Wednesday, February 10 9:00 a.m. - + Ann Wiebusch Thursday, February 11 9:00 a.m. - Mary Ann Vetter Friday, February 12 9:00 a.m. - + Terry Krauth Saturday, February 13

4-4:30 p.m. Reconciliation 5:15 p.m. - + Elsie Sadowsky Sunday, February 14

8:30 a.m. – the Parishioners 10:30 a.m. - + Jerry Liska

### **Offertory Gifts**

January 30-31 \$5,597.50 Children's Envelopes: \$3 Improvements: \$582.50 Firm Foundation: \$1,005

Poor Fund: \$240

Collected to	o Date Goal to Date	
\$40,257.75	<b>General Fund</b>	\$38,000.00
\$48.95	Children	\$150.00
\$1,852.00	Improvements	\$5,000.00
\$311,789.45	Foundation Repair	\$400,000.00

### Mission Statement:

As loving disciples, we the faith community of Blessed Sacrament, strive for full and active participation in joyfully serving Christ while recognizing the gifts and dignity of all.

### Welcome! If you are interested in

becoming a registered member of Blessed Sacrament, see Fr. Gary Luiten after Mass. stop by or call the Parish Office, or register on our website www.bscwf.org. We are glad you are here!

Bulletin Note: This is the first bulletin for the month of February. This bulletin is considered our monthly newsletter. As a result, the bulletin is longer and 'newsier' than our standard bulletins.

### This Week:

Blessing of Throats following all Masses this weekend.

Preschool Kindergarten Feb. 7, 10:30 a.m.

No Daily Mass: Tuesday, February 9.

RCIA: Tuesday, February 9, 7 p.m.

1st Eucharist Parent Meeting: Wednesday, February 10, 5:30 p.m. in the church.

Pastoral Council: Thursday, Feb. 11, 7 pm.

### **Faith Formation**

Lucy@bscwf.org



7	10:30 a.m.
10 5	5:30 p.m.
10	7:00 p.m.
17	
24	5:30 p.m.
24	7:00 p.m.
	10

First Eucharist Parent Meeting: Wednesday, February 10, 7:00 p.m., in the church.

Ash Wednesday is February 17, <u>all Faith</u>
Formation students and families are
encouraged to attend Mass that day. Masses
are at 9 a.m., 12:10 p.m., and 7 p.m.

### Offering Envelopes for Youth

Please encourage your children to use their contribution envelopes.

'How can we expect our children to know and experience the joy of giving unless we teach them that the greater pleasure in life lies in the art of giving rather than receiving?'

- James Cash Penney

All school aged youth are welcome to receive a packet of envelopes. Please go to the Parish Office to request a book.

### Lent 2021

#### Lent

A 40-day period of prayer, fasting, and almsgiving. Lent reminds us of Jesus' preparing for his preaching, teaching, and healing ministry, all leading up to his passion, death, and resurrection during that first Holy Week. Lent reminds us of the love that Jesus has for the Father and for us, how Jesus unselfishly came to serve and give his life as a ransom for all of us. Love is what Lent is all about.

### **NEW - Ash Wednesday Mass Times**

Ash Wednesday is February 17. To comply with social distancing guidelines, we have added a Mass at 12:10 p.m. to accommodate a larger number of people. Ash Wednesday Mass Times:

9:00 a.m. 12:10 p.m. 7:00 p.m.

### **Lenten Regulations**

- Everyone 14 years of age or older is bound to abstain from meat on Ash Wednesday, all the Fridays of Lent, and Good Friday.
- Everyone 18 or older, and under 59 years of age, is bound to fast on Ash Wednesday and Good Friday.
- On Ash Wednesday and Good Friday, only one full meatless meal is allowed. Two other meatless meals, sufficient to maintain strength, may be taken according to each one's needs, but together they should not equal another full meal. Eating between meals is not permitted. When health or ability to work would be seriously affected, the law does not oblige.

Catholics should not lightly excuse themselves from these prescribed minimal penitential practices.

Stations of the Cross Blessed Sacrament will



host Stations of the Cross each Friday in Lent at 7:00 p.m. in the church. All are welcome to join us. Social Distancing standards will be followed.

### Don't Give Up Chocolate for Lent... Feed Your Soul with Prayer this Lent!

Nothing will transform your life so completely, absolutely, and forever like really learning how to pray. This year's BEST LENT EVER

journeys through Matthew Kelly's latest book, "I Heard God Laugh"



Beginning on Ash Wednesday and

through the forty days of Lent, you will receive a daily email with a short video to help you reconnect with yourself and your God. You will be surprised by what God can do in your life with an open heart. This year - have your best lent ever! Sign up at:

https://www.dynamiccatholic.com/lent/best-lent-ever.html

Faith Formation Lent Project.

For Lent, our Faith Formation
Students will be saving alms for
the poor. Families will have a
Lenten bank to put on their dining
tables at home. As families sit down to eat
together, we ask that they think of those less
fortunate and put change in the lent bank. The
banks will be collected on Holy Thursday.

Pack the Pew is Coming! Our Parish Lenten Project is "Pack the Pew". As St. Joseph



provided for his family, so we shall provide for our community. We will collect non-perishable food items in a pew of the

church. Food will be collected through March 21. As the weeks pass the pew will become full of groceries for our hungry neighbors. We keep 1/3 of the food for our Blessing Box and 2/3 will go to the Emergency Food Pantry.

### Parish Life

### **Attending Mass During COVID-19**

- We encourage everyone over the age of 2 to wear a face mask.
- Please wash or sanitize your hands before entering the church.
- In the pew, please maintain a 6-foot distance between households.
- If you wish to 'gather' and chat please do so outside.

COVID-19 cases continue to appear in our area. We want to keep our parishioners, churchgoers, and staff safe and healthy. **Mass currently is not obligatory.** Bishop John Folda states "It is appropriate to encourage the faithful, who are not at higher risk from COVID-19, to return to Mass."

**Baptism Baskets** There are TWO baptism baskets in the Gathering Area.

- Odessa Jane Kadlec, 3-month-old daughter of Nevin & Bessie Kadlec.
- <u>Dela Lynn Zakeri</u>, 3-month-old daughter of Addison Plaisance & Amanda Zakeri.

Please welcome Odessa and Dela to Blessed Sacrament and help us fill the baptism baskets with 'baby shower' items. **Becoming Catholic:** If you or someone you know are interested in becoming Catholic, please contact Fr. Gary Luiten, 701-282-3321.

**Birthday** We pray for those who are celebrating a birthday this week.

- Alice Cumber (2/8)
- Gale Kirkeby (2/10)
- Yvonne Wentz (2/11)
- Bob Wentz (2/12)

Blessed Sacrament Welcomes New Lay Director – Brad Novak! Brad Novak began a 3-year term, as lay director, in January. He joins Karen Hanson who is our other lay director. Brad will be taking the place of outgoing lay director, Dean Krogen. Thank you, Dean, for your years of service! Lay directors sit on the pastoral and finance councils and serve as the corporate treasurer and secretary of the parish. The bishop serves as president.

Blessing Box – Nonparishable Food Donations Welcome: "Give what you can. Take what you need. Above all, be blessed."

and Fr. Gary serves as vice president.

**Building a Firm Foundation Campaign** Our goal is to raise a total of \$400,000 to meet the expenses of the construction repair and new flooring.

Phase 1 – Construction has been completed. Phase 2 – New Flooring, will take place in 2021. The Pastoral Council has been looking at floor covering samples!

If you have not submitted a pledge, we ask that you prayerfully consider doing so. Call the Parish Office with any questions you may have. Pledge cards are available from the Parish Office. Please keep the campaign in your prayers. With your help may we raise the money to reach our goal.

<u>Pledges</u>: \$418,296.45

**Funds Received: \$311,784.45** 

Expenses: \$272,327.28

**Bulletin Deadline:** Articles are due to Mary Beth in the Parish Office, Tuesdays by Noon, for the following Sunday. Drop them off in the office or email <a href="mailto:MaryBeth@bscwf.org">MaryBeth@bscwf.org</a>.

Churches United for the Homeless: Blessed Sacrament serves supper at Churches United the 4th & 5th Thursdays of the month. We cook the meal here and deliver it to Churches United. Contact Karen@bscwf.org or 701-282-3321. February 25

Daily Readings - February 7-13, 2021

February 7: Jb 7:1-4,6-7, 1 Cor 9:16-19,

Mk 1:29-39

February 8: Gn 1:1-19, Mk 6:53-56 February 9: Gn 1:20-2:4a, Mk 7:1-13

February 10: Gn 2:4b-9,15-17, Mk 7:14-23

February 11: Gn 2:18-25, Mk 7:24-30 February 12: Gn 3:1-8, Mk 7:31-37 February 13: Gn 3:9-24, Mk 8:1-10

**Emergency Contact Information.** Does the Parish Office have your emergency contact information on file? If you were attending a church event and had an accident; if we had to call 911, would we have a name and phone number of a family member to notify? This is especially important if you live alone. Call or email MaryBeth@bscwf.org to verify your information.

### **Eucharistic Adoration/Exposition.**

Eucharistic adoration is when the Eucharist is exposed for viewing. At the beginning of the exposition of the Eucharist, Fr. Gary removes the sacred host from the tabernacle and places it in the monstrance on the altar for adoration by the faithful. The exposed Eucharist must not be left alone. Blessed Sacrament parish will hold Exposition/Adoration on Friday March 5 from 9:30 a.m. to 12:00 p.m.

Family Fare Receipts: Please save Family Fare grocery receipts. We can earn \$1,000 for every \$150,000 in receipts that we submit. We

FARE

have currently collected \$112.215 **FAMILY** worth of receipts. The collection box is by the North Door. Thank you.

FREE - Power Lift Chair Contact the Blessed Sacrament Parish Office, if you need a lift chair, 701-282-3321.

Give+ Online, Mobile, or Automatic Withdrawal Giving: During these challenging times when there are concerns about exposure or spread of a virus, consider online & mobile giving. You can set up your own user account, track your giving, and set up recurring donations.

- Online Giving: Go to our website at www.bscwf.org, click on the Donate Now link on the right side of the screen.
- Mobile App: Visit the App Store or Google Play and search for "GivePlus Church" to download the app for free.
- Automatic Withdrawal: Donations will come from your checking account. Contact MarvBeth@bscwf.org to receive a form.

Thank you for your support.

Have you Heard the Song "God Said' Fr. Gary's Sermon?" It is a great Christian song about our Fr. Gary Luiten and his Sunday sermon. This song is on a music CD called **Prayer Songs 1**, by the Holy Bible Defenders. All the songs are written by Blessed Sacrament parishioner, Fred Braun, and his daughter Molly Meester. Purchase your CD in the Parish Office for \$10. Proceeds go to the Fall Dinner Account.

Knights of Columbus Council #6465.

Blessed Sacrament Catholic Church. The Knights of Columbus meet once a month at 7:30 p.m. The next meeting will be March 4. For more information contact the Parish Office or speak with Keyin Tranby.

**Liturgical Readings/Responses** For those who want to follow the prayers, readings, and psalm response.

- Check out a Breaking Bread book from the Parish Office. There is a \$10 deposit fee. \$5 will be returned to you when we place the books back in the pews.
- Bring your own Magnificat or prayer book so you can follow the readings.
- Access the readings, on your cell phone, at: usccb.org/bible/readings

Mass at Trinity Elementary: When Fr. Gary says Mass at Trinity Elementary, there is NO DAILY MASS at Blessed Sacrament. Please refer to our monthly calendar and the weekly bulletin for dates.

**New Member Registration**. If you are interested in becoming a registered member of Blessed Sacrament, please see Fr. Gary Luiten, call the Parish Office 701-282-3321 or register on our website <a href="https://www.bscwf.org">www.bscwf.org</a>.

No Daily Mass: February 9, and 16.

**Pastoral Council** will be meeting Thursday, February 11 at 7 p.m.

### Pastoral Council-NEW REPRESENTATIVES:

Steve Neva and Julie Yourczek have been elected, Congratulations! Thank you Marilyn Geary-Curfman and Margo Kern for your service to Blessed Sacrament!

Prayer Warriors. The Blessed Sacrament
Prayer Warriors are a group of individuals who pray for those who have requested prayer. The Parish Office receives a call asking for prayers, and the prayer warriors are notified. A rosary or novena is not required. Be a Warrior of Prayer for Blessed Sacrament and contact Mary Beth Odegaard at 701-282-3321 or MaryBeth@bscwf.org. We need prayer warriors now more than ever. The names of those being prayed for, by the prayer warriors, are confidential and not printed in the bulletin unless requested.

### Remembering Those Who've Passed Away.

We pray for the souls of our departed parishioners. May the Lord Bless you!

February 7: Jeanine Steckler,

Charles McDermott

February 9: Neil Leist, Marie Heilman

February 12: Agnes Coster,

Andrew Wickenheiser, Evelyn Cole,

Agnes Nygaard

February 13: Arthur Libbrecht

**Sick List:** We pray for our ill parishioners and family members. If you, or a loved one, would like to be prayed for by your Blessed Sacrament family, please call the Parish Office. Names will be listed, in the bulletin, for 1 month unless the office is contacted for an extension.

 Jeannie & Harvey Spece (sister and brother-in-law of Sharon Bosch), JoAnn Magann, Ronda Hartung, Mary Beth Odegaard, Courtney Brand, Ken Lammers, Janice Leidal.

### **Trinity Elementary Classroom Campaign**

For Catholic Schools Week ends on Sunday. Please bring in your donations of Kleenex, hand sanitizer and/or sanitizing wipes. Thank you for your donations. Thank you for supporting Trinity Elementary!

### <u>Trivia</u>

# We call the day when Jesus rose into heaven...

- a) the ascension
- b) Pentecost
- c) the Resurrection
- d) Christmas

a) Jesus rose into heaven in the sight of the disciples, telling them to wait for the coming of the Holy Spirit at Pentecost. We celebrate the Ascension forty days after Easter.

### Vital Statistics - December 2020

Baptisms: Odessa Jane Kadlec

Deaths: Daniel Hager, Lee Dobberstein,

**Emily Dufner** 

Newcomers: Kayla Zikmund

Watch Blessed Sacrament Mass on TV! We record Saturday Mass and play it on West Fargo Public Access Cable channel (Sparklight #69, Midcontinent #12). Sunday mornings at 10:30 a.m.

We Pray for those celebrating

Anniversaries and Birthdays. Watch the monthly calendar for the listing of anniversaries and birthdays! Wedding Anniversary: couples celebrating year 40, 50, 55, and 60+. Birthday: those celebrating age 75, 80, 85 and 90+.

NEW BULLETIN ADVERTISER! Welcome to new advertiser DA Davidson on Sheyenne St! By placing an ad in our bulletin, you help defray the cost of printing and distribution. We appreciate all businesses that advertise with us and we ask our parishioners to support these businesses as you are able.

Winter Storm Policy The Parish Office follows the same winter storm policy as JPII Schools. If the JPII Schools are closed because of bad



weather, the Parish Office will be closed and there will be no evening activities. Fr. Gary WILL say daily Mass if it is scheduled.

Year-End Reports for 2020 will be provided BY REQUEST ONLY. We will email it to you or print you a hard copy TO BE PICKED UP. Contact the Parish Office, with your request. 701-282-3321.

### Sacraments at Blessed Sacrament

Gary@bscwf.org

**Baptism:** Parents must attend a preparatory class before the baptism can take place. Please contact the Parish Office to schedule the class with Fr. Gary Luiten, 701-282-3321.

Marriage: To be married at Blessed Sacrament, one or both person of the engaged couple must be a practicing Catholic. Contact Fr. Gary Luiten, at least six months prior to the wedding. 701-282-3321.

Reconciliation: Saturday at 4:00 p.m. and upon appointment, 701-282-3321.

For the Sick: You are encouraged to seek the Sacrament of the Sick if you are suffering from a serious illness or are going to be admitted to the hospital for surgery. Please contact Fr. Gary Luiten if you would like to be anointed, 701-252-3321.



# Blessed Sacrament Catholic Church

### **Pastoral Council**

Steve Neva
Barb Opoien
Jamie Regner
Gary Ripplinger
Ally Schweitzer
Julie Yourczek

### **Finance Council**

Lori DeKeyser Dianne Nechiporenko Eduardo Pablo Gail Plummer Linda Sample

### Lay Directors

Karen Hanson Brad Novak

### **Community / Diocesan Events**

Support St. Paul's Newman Center on Giving Hearts Day. YOU are changing hearts and changing lives of our young people at NDSU. Join us on Thursday, February 11 for Giving Hearts Day in supporting St. Paul's Newman Center and the Catholic faith at NDSU. Every gift given to the Newman Center on Giving Hearts Day is doubled until we meet our gift match. Because YOU believe in the difference campus ministry makes, students can encounter Christ through bisonCatholic. To make a donation, go to givingheartsday.org and search for "St. Paul's Newman Center" or visit our website for more information.

**Take-Out Spaghetti Feed**, Sat., February 13, 5-6:30 p.m., Holy Cross. Hosted by Knights of Columbus. Menu includes spaghetti, sauce with meatballs and garlic bread. Charge: free-will donation. Everyone is welcome!

# Hand Embroidered Interpretation of Ignatius Loyola's Spiritual Exercises

Online via Zoom, Saturday, February 13, 1-4 p.m., \$10 donation. Registration is Requested: Please RSVP to Scott at 701-799-2076 or presentationprayercenter@gmail.com. Ignatius Loyola divided one's spiritual journey into four weeks. "Week" was not defined as seven days. Rather, "week" was a metaphor for a period unique to the individual. Workshop leader, Sandra Gordon has completed the Program for Spiritual Directors through the Center for Spiritual Development in Bird Island, MN. For her final project Sandra wanted to do something that seemed in keeping with her journey of letting go and branching out. She chose to design and stitch an embroidered interpretation of the Spiritual Exercises of St Ignatius. Her final project consists of four panels, each depicting one of the four weeks of a spiritual journey as described in St. Ignatius' Spiritual Exercises. The panels are her own original endeavors. They constitute Sandra's personal understanding and impressions of the Spiritual Exercises.

### Suggested Things to <u>GIVE</u> and <u>GIVE UP</u> During Lent

Give thanks

Give up complaining

**Give** compliments

Give up harsh judgments

Give forgiveness

Give up revenge

Give encouragement

Give up negativism

Give hope

Give up despair

Give attention to virtue

Give up sin

Give time to prayer

Give up wasting your time

Give respect

Give up prejudice

Give help

Give up selfishness

Give time to God

Give up what keeps you from God

We begin Lent by receiving ashes on our foreheads, a reminder that we are dust and to dust we shall one day return. This is not a morbid thought but a bracing dose of reality. We often behave as if our lives will never end. We put off doing things that we know we ought to do, thinking that there will be plenty of time later. But the truth is that one day will be our last, of which Jesus said, "you know neither the day nor the hour" (Mt 25:13).

Lent begins with this line from the second reading at Mass: "Behold, now is a very acceptable time; behold, now is the day of salvation" (2 Cor:2). We are called to live in the now, the present.

Today is the day of salvation because the past is gone, and the future may not come. We only really have the present day, in fact, the present moment. Here is where we accept the salvation Christ won for us. Now is when we accept the loving will of the Father. It is God's will that we know Jesus and be saved from sin and death.

### A simple prayer:

Jesus, you revealed in the clearest possible way that God is love and that God wills that I be saved. You died to accomplish this. It is up to me now to accept the salvation you won for me. I do accept it and offer you every moment of this day so that I may be closer to you. May I be ready to meet you when my life on earth ends.

### The daily word

"Now is the day of salvation."

### End of month review

What things that I have put off doing did I do this month?

Excerpts taken from A Year of Daily Offerings by Fr. James Kubicki







PRAYER

FASTING

ALMSGIVING

# Reflections on the readings for the 5<sup>th</sup> Sunday in Ordinary Time, February 7, 2021 by Fr. Gary Luiten

If we look at the first reading from Job and the gospel today, there is a common theme in them: that of restlessness. Job had a restlessness and rightly so. At times we may think we have life rough until we see what happened to Job. He lost everything, including his family, health, and possessions! Everything bad that could happen to him did. And there wasn't much he could do about it except pray.

Thinking about the life of Job causes us to be thankful for all the good things that God has given us, and that life could always be worse. Today, there is a restlessness among some people because of the drudgery of the long winter days. But there's hope - we have a visual reminder of the days getting longer, and there is more sun! There may be a restlessness in our lives because of sickness or the pandemic. There may also be restlessness in people's lives because of a lack of commitment to Jesus and to living the Christian life. Unfortunately, some people, instead of living the Christian life, turn to abusing drugs and alcohol, and become slaves to other addictions. In trying to find freedom, they find slavery.

There may also be a restlessness at home because of problems that occur in relationships – relationships with others and with God. And so, rather than wallowing in restlessness, God wants us to turn to Him in those restless times. Just as the promise of Spring gives us hope in the doldrums of winter, so too does our faith in God give us hope and calm to our restlessness. And where do we find God? Notice, in today's Gospel, Jesus found the Father in the desert and the quiet. May Jesus through Word and Sacrament give us the continued grace we need to turn to Him for peace and refreshment in these long winter months.

----

And since this is the first bulletin of the month, I have a few other items for you, too.

First, the Senate Bill 2180 which has to do with the seal of confession has been withdrawn. Thank you to all who contacted your state senators in helping to defeat the bill and guarantee freedom of religion as we seek to keep the seal of confession while still working to protect minors from abuse.

Thank you to all who ran for our Pastoral Council elections. Our new members are Steve Neva and Julie Yourczek. Thank you, too, to our outgoing members: Margo Kern and Marilyn Geary-Curfman.

Lent will soon be here, and we will try to keep our Lenten activities as normal as possible while respecting social distancing during the pandemic. We still plan on offering Stations of the Cross on Friday evenings. Ash Wednesday is on February 17 this year. Because of social distancing, we will not be offering ashes on the forehead this year. Rather, we will sprinkle ashes on the head at Mass for those who wish to receive them.

Also, people have been getting e-mail or texts from people who claim to be me. Please call the parish office before you act on those e-mails, just to be sure. Oftentimes they are asking for money or want to sell things. Please be careful not to fall victim to scammers.

Thank you. Fr. Gary







for St. John Paul II Catholic Schools



**Those who give \$50 or more** to St. John Paul II Catholic Schools on Giving Hearts Day will receive a pair of custom Deacon socks!

Online donations made to the St. John Paul II Catholic Schools on February 11, 2021 (or scheduled between Jan. 5 and Feb. 9) at givingheartsday.org will be matched up to \$200,000 so give from the heart!



Scan the QR code to go directly to the St. John Paul II Catholic Schools Giving Hearts Day giving page.

**Questions? Contact:** 

### Joelle Shewey

JPII Director of Annual Giving 701.893.3225 or <a href="mailto:joelle.shewey@ip2schools.org">joelle.shewey@ip2schools.org</a>

Checks of \$10 or more will also be accepted for Giving Hearts Day!! Check must be made payable to "St. John Paul II Catholic Schools" and <u>DATED Feb. 11, 2021</u>.

Checks must reach our office ON or BEFORE February 11, 2021 in order to count for Giving Hearts Day.

### February 13-14, 2021 – Sixth Sunday of Ordinary Time Ministries of Service

Masses	5:15 p.m. Saturday	8:30 a.m. Sunday	10:30 a.m. Sunday
Proclaimer	C. Paintner	W. Suchla	R. Martin
<b>Eucharistic Minister</b>	*G. Walz	*W. Suchla	*G. Larson
Greeters	D. Krogen Family	Volunteers	S. DeKeyser Family
Ushers	D. & E. Krogen	A. Pritchard, T. Gross	S. DeKeyser Family
Media Minister	N. Althoff		
	*Bread Minister		

Please contact Karen Beets if you are unable to fulfill your Ministry no later than Thursday, February 11, 3 p.m. 701-282-3321 or Karen@bscwf.org

### Feast/Holy Day the week of February 7, 2021

February 8: Sts. Jerome & Josephine February 10: St. Scholastica

February 11: Our Lady of Lourdes

### **Blessed Sacrament Directory**

701-282-3321 ~ www.bscwf.org



Karen Beets - Parish Life/Volunteers - Karen@bscwf.org

Lucy Elshaug - DRE/Youth Ministry - Lucy@bscwf.org

Mary Beth Odegaard - Support Staff - MaryBeth@bscwf.org

Ronda Voss - Music Coordinator - Ronda@bscwf.org

Facebook:

Blessed Sacrament Church - West Fargo

Twitter:

Blessed Sacrament@Blessed W Fargo

### **Please Support Our Bulletin Advertisers!**





2220 2nd Ave. E. • West Fargo, ND 58078

701.461.7309

# lim Bould

Our new Celebration of Life Room offers the largest and most modern facilities in the region!

Jim Boulger 123 South 10th St. - Fargo Owner and 701-237-6441 Icensed Funeral Director boulgerfuneralhome.com

St. Francis Thrift Store

1425 1st Avenue South Fargo, ND 58103

HEARING

David Kruse, ND LHIS 205 Sheyenne St, West Fargo 701-281-8137

Complementary hearing tests!

## TAXES | ADVISOR

Accounting and Tax Preparation Joe Schweitzer, EA

218-236-1546

joe.schweitzer@taxes-advisor.com Serving the F-M Area



Deaner's Dine 405 Main Ave W West Fargo ND

SHEYENNE

SERVICE

Mon-Frl: 6:30 a.m. - 8 p.m. Saturday: 7 a.m. - 1 p.m. (Breakfast Only)

# SHome Repair Remodeling

701-799-1768 (Leave Light Commercial & Residential

Specializing in Kitchens, Bathrooms

and Handicap Bathroom Renovations.

Owner - Stan Dreckman

### Knights of Columbus Council #6465





🛮 DAKOTA PLAINS DakotaPlainsRealty.com



confidential services

701.237.6530

-Limited Ultrasounds -Resources & Referrals -STI Testing



**ELBERT HOLSTAD GROUP** 

300 Shevenne St. Suite 110 Charitable Giving West Fargo ND 58078 Investment Management 701-929-2775



